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SEKHUKHUNE DISTRICT COMMAND COUNCIL CALLS FOR MORE EFFORTS TO 

FIGHT COVID-19  

 

The Sekhukhune Covid-19 District Command Council (DCC) has noted that the coronavirus 

infection rates in all four local municipalities are declining. 

 

To date, there are 31 active cases in the Sekhukhune District Municipality.  

A total of 2565 people who previously tested positive for COVID-19 have recovered.  

Sadly, 48 people in the district have succumbed to this dreaded virus since its outbreak.  

 

The DCC conveys sincere condolences to families, friends and colleagues of the deceased.  

 

“While the DCC recognizes the decrease in infection rates, it reiterates a call by President 

Cyril Ramaphosa that, the virus is still with us and citizens are encouraged to continue 

adhering to basic health protocols,” says acting chairperson of the DCC and acting 

Executive Mayor Cllr Orginia Mafefe.  

 

As life gradually returns to normal, especially because the country is now on Alert Level 1, 

our responsibility as individuals is to protect ourselves and our loved ones by avoiding 

congested areas, wearing masks and observing social distancing at all times, Mafefe adds.  

“There must be no resurgence of COVID-19 in our district,” Mafefe says.  
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